
 

         

 

 
 
 
 
President’s Pen 
 
After a few weeks of Easter downtime, the Club is coming back to life 
with the reopening of the bar this Friday and the canteen on Sunday, 
along with the commencement of the 2022 Polar Bears season at 
10am on Sunday. My thanks to Brain and Janet Hall for keeping us 
occupied and connected over the coming winter with Polar Bears 
swims and the canteen service on a Sunday morning. 
 
As mentioned by Reece on the cover last week our 94th Annual Dinner 
& Awards night has been announced for Saturday 28 May at the 
Rendezvous Hotel in Scarborough. Thanks to Rendezvous Hotel’s 
ongoing sponsorship of the Club and support for this event we have 
been able to keep ticket prices low with no price increase this season. 
Tickets are limited and can be purchased online only. With the 
announcement of the Annual Dinner & Awards night we will shortly 
be revealing the finalists for the Club Awards so stay tuned. 
 
The Board will be meeting in early May to conduct our end of season 
review, finalise the Annual Report for 2021-22, and update our 
strategic plan for the coming 5-years. Our member engagement 
survey forms part of our current strategic plan and Board KPIs and will 
also provide input into the next phase of planning. If you haven’t 
already done so then please jump on the link and complete the survey 
it takes less than 4-minutes and can be done on mobile, tablet or PC. 
So far we have had under 50 responses out of over 900 members aged 
15 years and over, remember it’s your Club so it’s important to have 
your say. 
 
It was great to see the IRB Racing team putting in some training over 
the Easter long weekend under the watchful eye of Reece as their 
coach. Our Pool Rescue training kicks off with Nicole coaching on 
Sunday 1 May. These are both great spectator sports so worth 
checking them out even if you don’t plan to compete. 
 
I will be heading down to Albany this weekend to mark ANZAC Day 
and round out my end of season break. Whatever you have planned 
please enjoy and stay safe over the long weekend. 
 
See you down the beach over the coming weeks. 
 

Jody Ballard 
JODY BALLARD I President 
(E): President@scarboro.com.au 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
 
 

 
APRIL 

• Sun 24 - Polar Bears 1st swim of the winter 
season & canteen reopening. 

MAY 

• Sun 1 – Pool Rescue Training 11.00am 
o IRB Rnd1 – Coogee 
o Merchandise shop open 

• Sat 14 – Pool Rescue Training 11.00am 

• Sun 15 – IRB Rnd 2 – Fremantle 

• Sat 21 – IRB Rnd 3 - Mullaloo 

• Sat 28 - Annual Dinner 
JUNE 

• Sun 12 – Pool Rescue Training 11.00am 
o IRB Rnd 4 – Sorrento 

• Sun 19? – IRB States - Scarboro 

• Sun 25 – Pool Rescue Training 11.00am 
 

ECHO Edition #750 

21/04/2022 

CLUB OFFICE HOURS 

Monday 8.30am – 2.30pm 
Tuesday 9.00am – 1.00pm  

Wednesday 8.30am – 5.00pm 
Thursday 8.30am – 5.00pm 

Friday 9.00am – 5.00pm 
 

CLUB BAR HOURS FRIDAYS 

       Opens 5.00pm 

Closes ~9.30pm 
Proof of Covid Vax required 

CONTACT US 

 08 9341 1011 

 adminofficer@scarboro.com.au  

 www.scarboro.com.au  

http://www.sharynlongca.com.au/
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/scarboro-slsc-annual-dinner-2022-tickets-321655669767
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SBSLSC22E
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SBSLSC22E
mailto:President@scarboro.com.au
mailto:adminofficer@scarboro.com.au
http://www.scarboro.com.au/


 

         

 

 

The Board of Directors has commissioned the following short survey to gauge our member's engagement and to 

support us in the ongoing delivery of our "Scarboro 100 Strategic Plan 2017-2028". The survey should take 

approximately 3-minutes to complete and is open to all current Scarboro SLSC members. 

Scarboro Surf Life Saving Club Member Survey March 2022 

Following the Scarborough Foreshore Redevelopment and an ongoing period of unprecedented growth for the Club, 

we are continually faced with the challenge of meeting our members' needs as well as the expectations of the broader 

community in which we operate. 

All responses are anonymous unless you choose to provide identifying information in the comments section at the 

end. The Board will be meeting in the off-season to consider the feedback received and review the next steps in the 

delivery of our strategic plan. 

We thank you for your time in completing this survey. 

 

 

 

POLICY UPDATES 

Policy 2.2 – Patrol Requirements 

The Board has endorsed proposed changes to Policy 2.2 as summarised below.  

• Active Reserve Requirements – Policy amended to provide that hours completed by Age Group Managers and 

Water Safety to count towards Active Reserve requirements. 

Pursuant to section 25.1 of the Constitution a 21-day notice period to members must be provided before the above 

changes are formally ratified. A copy of the draft amended policy can be located on the club website. 

Policy 1.1 - Membership Categories 

The Board has previously endorsed and published proposed changes to Policy 6.1 as summarised below.  

• Access to Club Buildings – Policy amended to include membership categories permitted to apply for an access 

fob, and limit of one fob per member. 

Following completion of the 21-day notice period to members, the Board has adopted the amended Policy 6.1. 

Clint McGhie 
CLINT MCGHIE I Administration Director 
(E): AdminDirector@scarboro.com.au 

  

http://www.sharynlongca.com.au/
http://www.scarboro.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/ScarboroSLSCStrategicPlan-Scarboro100-2017-2028v3.pdf
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SBSLSC22E
http://www.scarboro.com.au/


 

         

 

 

Nipper Gold Table & Awards night 

Sunday 1st May upstairs at the Scarborough Sports 

& Community Club – 75 Deanmore Rd Scarborough 

                       Bar open 4:00pm for presentations 4:30 

The night will be the celebration of presentations of Club Champioships medals and of 
States competitors with the walking of the Gold Table. Being a licensed venue attendees will need to comply with 
venue requirements for check-in and current vaccine requirements for 16 years and over.  
Drinks will be available to purchase over the Scarborough Sports Club bar at their club prices and some light food will 
be provided.  

 
Please remember to bring masks for all adults and children 8 years and above. 
 
 
 

Graham Jones 

GRAHAM JONES I Club Development Director 
(E): Clubdevelopmentdirector@scarboro.com.au 

 
 
 

 
We need your assistance!!   Seeking more volunteers to jump in and help out behind the bar 

If you would like to help out please jump online and do the RSA Course….the link is below, also the club will reimburse 
you the cost of the course. 
AHA WA - Responsible Service of Alcohol | RSA Training | RSA 
 
You will also require a USI, Unique Student Identifier, to complete the course, this can be obtained from the link below 
Get a USI | Unique Student Identifier 
 

Date Volunteer Volunteer 

Friday 22nd April Chas Paridis  

Friday 29th April Sharon Walshaw Deb Buscall 

Friday 6th May Jacqui Foster Mark Burgess 

Friday 13th May Tomo Bel Kuster 

Friday 20th May Elisabeth Goddard Chas Paridis 

Friday 27th May Carl Van Heeren Kimberley Buchanan 

If you cannot make your shift please try and organise a swap, if that fails, please send an email to 
Barmanager@scarboro.com.au  
 

Aidan Hadwell 
AIDAN HADWELL I Bar manager 

(E): Barmanager@scarboro.com.au 

http://www.sharynlongca.com.au/
mailto:Clubdevelopmentdirector@scarboro.com.au
https://www.ahawa.asn.au/training/responsible_service_of_alcohol__rsa_.phtml
https://www.usi.gov.au/students/get-a-usi
mailto:Barmanager@scarboro.com.au
mailto:Barmanager@scarboro.com.au


 

         

 
 
 
 

Pool Lifesaving at Scarboro SLSC 2022 
 

 
Pool Rescue is on again this season and we are ready to go! 

This competition is for Nippers through to Masters and is a great way to stay fit over winter. The sessions are skills 
sessions Our aim is to get heaps of teams for the Championship event in July.  

Everyone is welcome and it is fun. 
 

 
 

SAVE THE DATES! 
 
                                                                                               Carnivals… 
 

Pool Rescue Carnival 1: MAY 7, HBF Arena Joondalup 
Pool Rescue Carnival 2: Autumn Carnival MAY 22, HBF Stadium 

Pool Rescue Carnival 3: JUNE 19 HBF Stadium 
 

SunSmart WA Pool Rescue Championships: 
JULY 23/24, HBF Stadium 

 
 
                                                                                     Scarboro SLSC Training… 
 

Proposed dates: 
Sunday MAY 1 at 11 am 

  Saturday MAY 14 at 11am 
Sunday JUNE 12 at 11am 

  Saturday JUNE 25 at 11am 
School HOLIDAY clinics tba 

Sunday JULY 17 at 11am (last before states) 
 

More details to follow in upcoming ECHO editions and on TeamApp. 
 

Nicole Tolev 
NICOLE TOLEV I Pool Captain 
(E): Poolcaptain@scarboro.com.au 
  

http://www.sharynlongca.com.au/
mailto:Poolcaptain@scarboro.com.au


 

         

 

 

Meeting opened at 6:30pm 

Present – Jody Ballard (JB), Angus McMillan (AM), Tanya Channell (TC), Clint McGhie (CM), Graham Jones (GJ), 

Reece Vogels (RV) via Teams, Matthew Watson (MJW),  

 

Apology – Marnie Glasson (MG)  

 
There were seven (7) Board members present so a quorum existed. 

 
No conflicts of interest noted. 

Summary of Decisions 

 

• 9 February 2022 full minutes – endorsed by those present. 

• 9 February 2022 summary minutes – endorsed by those present. 

• It was noted that the following resolution in respect of Policy 1.1 was passed by Circular Resolution on 28 

February 2022: 

RESOLVE that the attached updated Policy 1.1 – ‘Membership Categories’ be adopted and published on the 

Club Website. 

• Bar Fridges – The Board endorsed inclusion of a steel infill panel above the planned new bar fridge. 

• The Board discussed recent Government updates and the impact these would have on upcoming Club functions. 

Due to the requirement to provide a sit-down service, the State Titles Players Tea and After Party have been 

cancelled.  The Board will consider an event post season subject to relaxation of COVID restrictions. 

• Policy 6.1 – The Board endorsed proposed changes to Policy 6.1 ‘General Club Rules’ which have been updated 

to reflect categories of membership entitled to apply for and purchase an access fob. The proposed changes are 

to be published on the Club’s website in accordance with the Constitution. 

• Pulse Survey – The Board endorsed an annual pulse survey to gauge member engagement and support against 

the ongoing delivery of the Club’s strategic plan.  

• Annual Report –The proposed structure for the Annual Report was endorsed.  

• Coaching Plan –Proposed Coaching Plan was tabled and the process to finalise and seek expressions of interest 

was endorsed by the Board. 

 

There being no further business, JB declared the meeting closed at 8:23pm 

 

http://www.sharynlongca.com.au/


 

         

  

http://www.sharynlongca.com.au/
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/scarboro-slsc-annual-dinner-2022-tickets-321655669767
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